Dear Representative or Senator ________________, 

I am contacting you today about a matter of great importance to me.  I am a member of the Society of Ohio Archivists and I want to voice my concern over Senate Bill 83 (SB 83). I live in (enter your district). SB-83 is full of contradictions and will limit freedom of speech, which we all would agree is entirely undemocratic. While the bill claims to support intellectual diversity, it becomes clear that the true intent is to control subject matter and how certain topics can be discussed in the classroom. SB-83 attempts to whitewash history and oversimplify the truth. This reduces the lives and experiences of non-white people by making their truths seem too controversial for students to learn about and discuss. As an archivist and public historian, I find this bill extremely troubling. 

What worries me most is that classes could be developed by boards of trustees rather than by educators, limiting the academic freedom of professors at Ohio’s universities. 

I hope you will take great care in considering your vote on SB-83 and choose to not support it.

Sincerely,

Your name
